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  THE OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER OF NORTHWEST BRITISH CLASSICS.                 MARCH 2024  

THE OIL SPOT         
          www.northwestbritishclassics.com 

President’s Note 

    Hi to everyone, I’m Randy and drive a Brit-
ish car.  We had a fantastic meeting at Bar-
low’s Saturday morning, with 35 at-
tendee’s.  Talked about happenings in April & 
May with about 4 suggestions for drives in lat-
er month’s including Canada & a Pie drive to 
different tasting establishments. 
  
   One of the new input’s to the Oil Spot, will 
be monthly Spot-light of members, which I’m  

starting as the first individual to be High-Lighted.  With the number of Families 
we now have, this is just a swell way of getting to see other people in the club. 
  
   We’re having some difficulties in getting Dues Renewals to Kevan 
McCallum.  We are behind by about 30 families that have not paid.  If you have 
decided to not continue with the club, not a big deal, but a head’s up of taking 
you off the list would be appreciated.  For those that want to continue $20.00 a 
year is a minor cost to belong and have the fun we have during meetings and 
drives.  
  
   I hope that all of us are healthy, wealthy, & wise.  See you April 13th at Barlow’s 
again!! 
 

Randy Staples  

http://www.northwestbritishclassics.com
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NWBCCC Meeting Minutes 

March 9, 2024 

 
President Randy Staples  began the meeting at 9:30 am with 35 members in at-
tendance. 
The minutes of the last meeting, published in the Oil Spot, were accepted. 
The Treasurer’s Report, also in the Oil Spot, was accepted. 
   
Randy welcomed 2 new members:  Pete and Louise Swanson have a 1965 MG. 
Doug Zaitz also introduced himself as an older member from Deer Park. He has a 
Triumph Stag that is almost running. 
 
Reminder: Manito Park Cars and Coffee is on the last Sunday of every month dur-
ing the season, near the Park Bench Coffee Shop.   
 
A new Les Schwab has opened in Liberty Lake. Randy bought new tires there. They 
asked if our club could come over after our April 13 meeting to show our cars at 
their Grand Opening that day.  The Model T Club will also be there. 
 
April 28 is the Ritzville Gumball Rally. In the past, some people have driven down 
and stayed at the Bronco Billy’s Motel. The event starts on Sunday morning at 8 
am. It costs $15/car and driver; an extra $5 for an additional person. 
 
May 4th is the Order of the Eastern Star Car Show in Rathdrum. There is a lot of 
community support -  Eg. Knutson Chevrolet will buy all the trophies. It begins at 8 
am and trophies will be presented at 2:30 pm. 
 
May 19 is the fundraiser for the Corbin Senior Center, Route 66 Revival Rally and 
Auction.  It’s at the DAA Northwest Auction Center at 2215 S. Hanford Rd in Air-
way Heights. There are still 10 openings. We will receive free admission and 2 tick-
ets for the Longhorn BBQ Banquet. Contact Jim Houghton if you would be inter-
ested. We are planning a drive beforehand. 
 

(CONTINUED) 
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NWBCCC Meeting Minutes 

March 9, 2024 
 

We will start to limit the time frame for items posted for sell in the Oil Spot to a 3-
month run. 
 
Our next 2 meetings in April and May will be at Barlow’s Restaurant. Please let 
Greg Upton know if you intend to come so he can make reservations. Thanks to 
Greg for always getting the meetings set up. 
 
Good weather is coming so let’s think about drives. Bill Puskas proposed a drive 
starting at Yokes in Liberty Lake in June or July, going to the Hayden Lake area. It 
would culminate at a BBQ pavilion near Bill’s house. He will provide more details 
soon. Bill Carroll wondered if anybody would be interested in an overnight stay, 
driving from Spokane to Ainsworth Hot Springs.  Diane Hofstadter suggested going 
to Deery, ID, for a pie drive. 
 
We’re always looking for drives and get-togethers, so if you have an idea - just pick 
a date that works for you and we’ll put it in the Oil Spot. 
 
Barbara Woodall, Editor of the Oil Spot, would like to spotlight members of the 
club in the Oil Spot. We have many new members and it would be a good way to 
learn about our fellow club members.  
 

At the banquet gift exchange, Gary High’s gift didn’t include the sprayer part of 
the spray bottle. So, somebody just got a bottle. Contact Randy Staples to get the 
rest of your gift. 
 
Greg McKinley announced that it was his wife Marie’s birthday that day. We all 
sang Happy Birthday to her. 
 
The meeting was closed at 9:55 am. 
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Happy Birthday to Marie Palachuk 

who celebrated her birthday at the 

March 9th meeting.  Greg McKinley 

led us all in singing her Happy Birth-

day.  

President Randy Staples Presiding over the March 9, 2024 monthly breakfast 

meeting of Northwest British Classics Car Club at Barlow's in Liberty Lake, WA.  

Northwest British Classics Car Club 

 Monthly Breakfast Meeting 
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NWBCCC Member Spot Light 

Randal Staples ( Randy ) Grew up in Lakewood Wa. South Tacoma.  Graduat-

ed  Clover Park High School 1969.  Joined U.S. Navy 1970.  Retired  1998.  Been 

around the world and every continent, except South America.  Vietnam veter-

an, Desert Storm,  Stationed in Yokosuka Japan three years in an F-4 squadron 

VF-151,   Married High School sweet heart, Vickie, 1971.  Had 2 boys Joseph & 

Jeremy.  My British car is a 1973 MGB-GT, and my third one.  1969 #1, & 1971 

#2.  Joined the NWBCC club 2001 after purchasing this MG.  Became President 

in Feb 2023.  Live in Liberty Lake.  Just turned 73, March 01.  Hobbies , Golf & 

Poker, and Little British Cars!  

If you are interested in being featured in Oil Spot  -  monthly Member Spot Light 

please let Randy Staples or Barb Woodall know.  We would like a picture of you 

and your car and a short bio of you and  your car.   Thank you for volunteering! 
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2024 - UPCOMING EVENTS 

• Last Sunday of every month during season; Manito Park Cars and Coffee; at 

Park Bench  - 9:00 am until everyone leaves 

• April 13; Breakfast  meeting at Barlow’s; Liberty Lake - 9:00 am 

• April 13; 10:00 am; Les Schwab Grand Opening; Liberty Lake  

• April 28; Ritzville Gumball Rally - 8:00 am; $15 car/driver; $5 add. person 

• May 4; OES Scholarship Car Show  Starts at 8am; Majestic Park Rathdrum, ID; 

trophies presented at 2:30 pm; see pages 8-9 

• May; Breakfast at Barlow’s; Liberty Lake - 9:00 am 

• May 19; Corbin Center Anniversary; 2:00pm; 1st car club to show at least 20 

cars at DAA Northwest auction site, 2215  S Hayford Rd. Airway Heights, WA;  

admission fee $75 waived & 2 tickets to Longhorn Barbecue dinner at event. 

Possibly preceded by club drive. If interested, contact Jim Houghton at 509-

475-8208 ASAP. If we get more than 20, the offer still holds; see page 10 

• June/July; Possible drive; Liberty Lake to Hayden Lake; ending in BBQ 

• August 11; Brit Bull; this year extended  time; Grant Park, Spokane 

• Sept 21-22; 2024 Southwest Idaho All British Field Meet; Village at Meridian, 

Meridian, Idaho   SWIABFM2024; see page 11 

• Possible Drives; Deery, ID for pie; Spokane to Ainsworth Hot Springs 



8 

 



9 

 

 

OES Scholarship Car Show                               
Saturday, May 4, 2024 

                                 Majestic Park, Rathdrum, ID 

 

 

 

Parking Begins at 8:00 am                    Early Registration $25 

AWARDS at 2:30 pm                            Day of Event $30 

 (Make payable to Queen Esther Chapter #12 OES) 

 

Bring your lawn chairs and be prepared to sit back and enjoy the day.  Food will be 

available for purchase on sight.  12 Classes of trophies to be given out (must be 

present to win). 

Name:  ___________________________________________________ 

Vehicle Year:  _________Make/Model: _________________________ 

Mailing Address:  __________________________________________ 

City:  _________________________  State:  ______  Zip:  _________ 

Email Address:  ____________________________________________ 

 

PLEASE READ AND SIGN 

By signing this Hold Harmless Agreement, I am certifying that I have current Auto Liability 

Insurance on the vehicle to be registered and that I release and discharge the City of Rathdrum, 

ID and Queen Esther Chapter #12 Order of the Eastern Star, its volunteers and sponsors from 

any and all known damages, injuries, judgments, and/or claims from and cause whatsoever that 

may be suffered by guests registered under my vehicle number. 

  

 SIGNED:  ______________________________________________ 

 

 

Preregistration can be mailed to:   OES Scholarship Car Show, C/O Mauri Mosman, 3566 E. Galway 

Circle, Post Falls, ID 83854 
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Idaho British Car Club 

Southwest Idaho All British Field Meet 2024! 

SEPT 21-22   SWIABFM2024 
 

Hello, fellow British Classic Car Club Members, 

I know that it is still early for the 2024 driving season and (like me) you may be 
working on that winter project, but I wanted to get the word out to you and your 
membership about the 2024 Southwest  Idaho All British Field Meet 
(SWIABFM2024).  The dates are September 21-22, 2024, and includes a drive, re-
ception BBQ and a show at the Village at Meridian, Meridian, Idaho. 

We plan to open registration on April 15th or earlier if possible.  You and your 
members can get the latest information at https://idahobritishcars.org/
swiabfm2024 and can request that we add your name to our mailing list on that 
page. 

I personally want to thank you for considering SWIABFM2024 for you and your 
members, and we are looking forward to a fantastic 2024 driving season. 

Please let me know if you have any questions or comments. 

Be safe and well, 

  

Rick Mills 

SWIABFM2024 Chair 

Idaho British Car Club 
 
 

https://idahobritishcars.org/swiabfm2024
https://idahobritishcars.org/swiabfm2024
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Classified Ads 

 

FOR SALE - 1966 MGB roadster 18GB engine with retro-
fitted full synchro transmission. Positive ground electrical 
system. Body/interior in poor shape but largely straight. 
Needs new ragtop. Wire wheels w/knock-off hubs. Sitting 
in both garage and at times outside for many years. Will 
need engine overhaul. Could be considered a parts car?  
Contact: Jon Bennett at 509-999-8160 
jben2et2@outlook.com 
   
       

 

FOR SALE - 1930 Austin Box Seven RK Salon. Car ful-
ly restored and entered in many shows. Not operated 
in 10 years. Located in Plentywood, MT. It’s a cutie 
with unique firewall to engine design. Pictures availa-
ble upon request.                                                                     

Contact Nancy Jensen     Nanner_34@hotmail.com 

 

 

 
Note:  Adds will run for 3 months unless canceled sooner 

 

 

Join our FACEBOOK GROUP !! 
 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/603518397696284  

mailto:jben2et2@outlook.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/603518397696284
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Northwest British Classics 

PO Box 2010 

Coeur D’Alene, ID  86816 

Club Officers and other Volunteers 
 

President: Randy Staples  (509) 217-7682   
PCAT3255@gmail.com 
Vice President: Wayne Burley 
Secretary: Jim and Maddy Houghton  
Treasurer:  Kevan McCallum  
Editor: Barb Woodall 
BritBull Chairman: Bill Puskas 
Directors: Bill Puskas, Greg McKinley, Dave Hofstadter  
Web Master:  Kevan McCallum 

CLUB DUES 
 

Family membership for one year is $20.00.  New members 
pay $25.00 for the first year which includes club name tags 

which are worn at club meetings and events. 
Send your renewal or initial membership to:   

 

Kevan McCallum 
11409 N McCoy Rd. 

Newman Lake  WA   99025 
 

Dues are due January 1st every year 

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO NWBCCC 
Thank you! 

Note from Treasurer:  Approx. 30 families still have not paid 

their dues.  If you have not paid your dues, please send your 

payment or make arrangements.  

Thanks, Kevan McCallum    509-979-9704 

Northwest British Classics Club 

mailto:PCAT3255@gmail.com?subject=British%20Car%20Club

